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Welcome Oscar,  

Annabelle & Georgie!  
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A message from Sam 

Welcome to week 7! How the term is flying by!  

We had an action-packed week last week. We 

had some very special visitors join us on Tuesday. 

Our kindergarten class of 2023 began transition. 

We had such a great day getting to know our 

future students. We played with playdough, 

made jellyfish and played lots of fun games. We 

cannot wait for you to join us again this week!  

 

Our numeracy topic has been fractions! Our 

students should be very proud of their efforts 

over the past week and I cant wait to see their 

post test results!  

 

On Thursday we spent some time with Puggles 

where we did some cooking for Father’s Day. 

After cooking, our students read some fathers 

day pictures books!  

 

On Wednesday we will head to Brungle to join 

them in a cultural day. We can’t wait to join with 

our neighbour schools for the day! On Friday we 

will head to Tumut to participate in the 

Woodbridge Cup!  

 

Have a great week everyone!            Sam 

A message from Brad 

Welcome to week 7 everyone! 

What a fantastic week we had last week! Our future 

Kinder superstars Annabelle, Oscar and Georgie settled 

in like they had been here all of their life! My highlight 

was watching them recite their sounds with all of the 

actions, alongside their  siblings, just as they would at 

home during homework time! Well done to Miss Kerr 

and Mrs Lott for getting the program underway!  

On Thursday, it was wonderful to join our friends from 

Puggles for some cooking, peer reading, craft and 

games! I think the kids would have slept very well that 

night! 

Last Friday Isobel, Max, Ed, Harvey and Joe headed to 

Albury for the Riverina Athletics carnival. Isobel made 

the final of the 8yrs girls 100m and came 6th! The boys 

also came 6th in the small schools relay! Well done to 

all students and thankyou Maddy Luff and Kelly Smith 

for transporting and organising the students.  

This week we will complete our post fractions and 

decimals assessment and our 5 week spelling review 

assessment. Good luck students!  

Tomorrow we will host Assistant Principal Learning 

Support, Sharon Elphick, as we complete our 5 week 

teaching and learning evaluation.  

Past student, Tilly Graham made a guest appearance 

last week while on a break from school which was a 

very pleasant surprise. I became instantly nervous when 

discussing here eligibility to get her drivers licence in 

the next couple of months! Fred Graham, Taylah 

Graham and Mack Mason, who were students in the 

same year, are already on the road with their L plates! 

Where did the time go! 

Our Sydney trip for the state touch finals in week 10 has 

been booked! We will visit the aquarium, Circular Quay 

and Darling Harbour while we are in the area! 

Good luck to our tennis superstars this Friday at the 

Woodbridge cup! Our tennis lessons with Col Maher 

have been pushed back to term 4 due to Col being 

washed out the last few weeks and now he is playing 

catch up before heading up to us.  

Enjoy the week everyone!  

Brad 

Finn Onus, reading to Tom Luff during our 

Puggles adventure 
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Harvey Graham receives ‘Student 

of the Week, for amazing results in 

his fractions and decimal pre test 

Congratulations !! 

 

Calendar 

Term 3, Week 7  

Tuesday  30 August Kindergarten Transition 

Wednesday 31st Aug Cultural Day @ Brungle 

Friday 2nd September  Woodbridge Cup Tumut 

Term 3, Week 8  

Tuesday  6 September Kindergarten Transition 

Tuesday 6 September Trent Barrett Shield  

Thursday  8 September 
Puggles (Book Fair for 

puggles) 

Thursday  8 

September 
Pie Orders Due 

Term 3, Week 9  

Tuesday 13 September Kindergarten Transition 

Wednesday 14 Sep Pies Ready for Pickup 

Friday 16 September T-Ball Arabin Cup 

Term 3 Week 10   

Monday 19 Sept Book Fair 

Monday 19 Sept End of term accessibly  

Monday 19 Sept  P & C Meeting  

Tuesday  20 Sept 

Kindergarten Transition 

CANCELLED due to Sydney  

trip 

Tuesday 20—Thursday 

22 Sept  
Sydney Excursion 

Wednesday 21 Sept Small School Touch Finals 

Thursday  22 Sept Puggles 

Friday 23 Sept End of term  

Ashlynn Lucas Oscar Welsh 

Olivia Graham Finn Onus  

McCauley McCann     Scout Onus   

Student of the Week 

Cody McCann  Charlotte Graham  

Olivia Graham     
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2022 Footy Draw Score 

Mr Gorman 256 

Mrs Lott 198 

Miss Kerr 252 

Mrs Luke 238 

Mick 268 

Max 212 

Joe 258 

Harvey 260 

Edward 256 

Harry 256 

Oscar 256 

Finn 220 

Olivia 216 

Scout 194 

Isobel 224 

McCauley 212 

Ashlynn 182 

Charlotte 184 

Cody 226 

Jim 194 

Luke Graham 268 

Apple Graham 260 

Taylah Graham 248 

Bernie Smith 264 

Dan Welsh 226 

George Graham 160 

Matt Lucas 222 

Will Onus 224 

Book Fair, end of term assembly and P&C 

meeting 

On Monday 19th September 2022, we will be holding a book fair in the 

Bongongo Public School Library. Those who wish to purchase books can 

do so on the day. Students will be creating a wish list to take home to 

their parents.  

Students will come dressed up as their favourite book character. We 

extend our invitation to all family members who would like to join us 

for an afternoon tea, a dress up parade and our end of term assembly. 

Following the afternoon tea, we will have a P&C meeting. Those who 

wish to purchase books can do so on the day. Students will be creating 

a wish list to take home to their parents. We will begin our afternoon 

at 1:30pm.  
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Small Schools relay team 

Harvey Graham, Ed Smith, Joe Gra-

8yrs Girls 100m sprinter 

Isobel Welsh 

Change of dates 

Trent Barett Shield 

The Trent Barrett Shield has been moved to Tuesday 6th September. Travel will be pri-

vate vehicle. Students are to arrive at 9:30 and will conclude by 2:30.  

Woodbridge Cup Tennis 

The Woodbridge Cup tennis has been moved to Friday 2nd September in Tumut. Travel 

will be private vehicle. Students are to arrive at 9:30 and will conclude by 2:00.   

Upcoming Excursions 

Cultural day 

On Wednesday 31st August 2022, we will be joining small schools in Brungle for a cultur-

al awareness day. Travel will be via bus with Mick. Normal Bus run times will apply. Stu-

dents have ordered lunch but will need to pack recess, fruit and a drink bottle. Students 

are to wear full school uniform including a hat. 

Arabin Cup T-Ball, Binalong 

On Friday 16th September, we will be headed to the annual small schools Arabin Cup T-
ball competition in Binalong. Travel will be by Bus with Mick. A time will be confirmed 
closer to the date. Wear sports uniform and bring drink bottle, hat, fruit, recess and 

lunch. Canteen available on the day.  

Small Schools Touch Football Knockout 

Tuesday 20th September to Thursday 22nd September. Private Vehicle. Accommodation 

has been booked.  

Community News!  

IT’S A BOY! 

 Congratulations to former student Alice Matti-

ske (Luff) and her husband Rick Mattiske on 

the arrival of George Mattiske.  

IT’S A GIRL!  

Congratulations to former student Tess Lucas 

(Luff) and her husband Sam Lucas on the arri-

val of Millie Luff.  

Keep an eye out for Bill & Deb who may be seen 

out shopping for a Kia Carnival alongside DJ & 

Kate Graham to fit their growing number of 

grandchildren!  

Congratulations Scout 

Onus on her two gold met-

als from the South Coast 

Gymnastics event!  
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PIE DRIVE FUNDRAISER 

( Pies from PIE IN THE SKY) 

Bongongo Public School students are having a 

 PIE DRIVE FUNDRAISER  

Your assistance and participation will be greatly 

appreciated to help make it a success. 

Attached is the order form , please  fill out and  return 

with money to the school office  

by Thursday 8th September, 2022 

For more information please phone  the school on  

6946 6214 

Pies will be ready  for collection from the school on 

Thursday 15th September, 2022 

Cheers  

Bongongo Public School 
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Bongongo Public School 

Pie Drive 

ORDER FORM 

DUE Thursday September 8th, 2022 

ALL ORDERS MUST BE PREPAID 

Name Apple 

$16 

Plain 

$16 

 

Curry Beef 

$17 

Steak, Bacon & 

Cheese 

$17 

Spaghetti 

$17 

Steak & 

Mushroom 

$17 

Sub Total 

        

        

        

        

        

        

        

        

        

TOTAL  

NAME  

PHONE NUMBER  

Delivery 

On 

 

Wednesday September 14th, 2022 


